COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY
LEGISLATIVE RESEARCH COMMISSION
GENERAL ASSEMBLY
LOCAL MANDATE FISCAL IMPACT ESTIMATE

2000 REGULAR SESSION
1998-99 INTERIM

MEASURE

2000 RS BR 
 144 
 (Rev. #1)

Amendment:

Committee

Floor

Bill #:
HB 15/HCS

Amendment #
 

SUBJECT/TITLE
Firearms and ammunition manufacturer lawsuits

SPONSOR
Rep. Robert Damron

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
x
City;
x
County;
x
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 City, county and urban-county governments

Requirement:
x
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
x
Modifies Existing

Adds New
x
Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 15/HCS creates a new section of KRS Chapter 65 to specify that only the state—and not a local government—can sue firearms or ammunition manufacturers for damages related to the design, manufacture, marketing, or sale of firearms or ammunition.  The measure also requires dismissal of a lawsuit in progress as of the effective date of the act, if the legal action violates the applicable section of the act.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 15/HCS is indeterminable, although the impact should be minimal.  To date, some large U.S. cities like Chicago, New Orleans and Cincinnati have sued gun manufacturers. HB 15/HCS would effectively forbid Kentucky cities, counties, urban-counties, special districts or other local government units from suing firearms or ammunition manufacturers, trade associations, or dealers for damages related to the design, manufacture, marketing or sale of firearms or ammunition.  That right would be reserved exclusively for the Commonwealth.  The measure does not prohibit lawsuits by local entities against firearms or ammunition manufacturers or dealers for breaches of contract or warranties regarding firearms or ammunition.

The bill would not require local ordinance revisions, according to Norman Lawson of the Legislative Research Commission staff.  (Currently, no city, county or urban-county government in the state can enact an ordinance or promulgate a regulation related to the transfer, ownership, possession, carrying or transportation of firearms, ammunition or components of firearms.  Cities and counties can stipulate whether concealed weapons are to be allowed in local government buildings.)

If the bill becomes law, cities and counties conceivably would save money that would be spent on the unsuccessful pursuit of firearms lawsuits.  A unit of local government—unless it contracted with an attorney to take the lawsuit on a contingency basis—would bear the entire expense of the lawsuit.  On the other hand, a local government would stand to gain if it were to win or settle the lawsuit in its favor.
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